Weott CSD Admin Report-Jamie Little 10-18-23
· Grants:
-Wastewater sewer bed maintenance: We received our main grant agreement from CE Corps. 
-Emergency funding: Pending, but may not be needed. CE corp was really easy to apply for and they are looking at all of our current needs. 
-SRF: Tank replacement and water treatment plant replacement: Grant is moving forward. The work plan has been executed and I recieved a service agreement from SHN consulting engineers.
-Community Center: Our grant application was not selected. I have requested information on other potential funding sources.
-TA grant for audit: In process. Fechter and Company was selected to do the audit, at our meeting on 9-27-23, our contact with Fechter and Company, Sandy Sup,  informed us that it will take until about mid october for them to be under contract. They should be able to begin work in December.
· -RCAC & CA Rural Water: I contacted RCAC and CA Rural Water to see about getting funding to fix any leaks that are not included in current grant funding. I spoke briefly with a representative of CA Rural Water and have a phone call scheduled for next week. RCAC informed me that they do not know of any programs that can help with leak repairs.
· Shut Offs: 6 parcels are currently shut off. There were 7 shutoff notices given out in October. 
Insurance claim:  As soon as SDRMA receives our signed proof of loss, they will issue us a check for $70,274.73 minus our $10,000 deductible.  If the previous employee is sentenced to restitution, the restitution will have to be paid to SDRMA. I spoke with a risk officer to see if this claim is going to affect our annual premium. As long as we have taken steps to prevent this from happening again and they do not find that this could potentially become a pattern, it should not affect our premium.
· Reports: 2022 Consumer Confidence Report is being completed and should be sent out with November invoices.
   
